
  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT THE WENN EVANS CENTRE ON 8th July 2019 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Berry (Chairman), Cllr G Siely, Cllr Ritchie, Cllr Stockton, Cllr C Siely, Cllr V Howson, Cllr D Burke, Cllr D Mole
Jo Beardshaw (Clerk)
5 members of the public
1. To Welcome those present

2. To consider apologies for absence.  Cllr T Love had sent his apologies
3. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items.  Vattenfall declarations, as previously agreed.  Cllr C Siely – hedge cutting contracts
4. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 10th June 2019 and matters arising (for information only).  The minutes were agreed.  
The Chairman noted that he had spoken with NNDC officers regarding EN12 rights.  He confirmed that if a property were within the 20 year line the EN12 right to build elsewhere would be given
5. Chairman’s report 
5.1.1 Norfolk Boreas DCO.  The Chairman confirmed that VF had submitted the DCO to the planning inspectorate.  He asked the Council if it would wish to send responses as per for Vanguard.  The Council CONFIRMED that this was the case, and that responses would be similar or identical to those responses that had been sent for Vanguard.  
5.1.2 The Chairman noted that the MP visit to discuss pathfinder had not been publicised so had been undertaken ‘under the radar’. 

5.1.3 The Chairman noted that the cistern had been smashed in the disabled toilet at the Car Park, and that Shaun Martin would fix it

5.1.4 Other Councillor reports
5.1.4.1 Cllr Mole confirmed that Lee Walker and Carol Palfrey are currently the 2 x trustees for the Wenn Evans Centre.  The Council CONFIRMED that all Councillors would be trustees in future and that Lee Walker and Carol Palfrey would be removed.  Cllr Mole would undertake these changes
5.1.4.2 Cllr Ritchie noted that Stalham Football club would be returning to Happisburgh.  She also noted that an email had been received from two property owners whose gardens back on to the playing field.  One property owner had removed trees which would have protected his property but felt that there was a risk of cricket balls landing in his garden.  The Clerk would check with the insurers as to whether the Council was covered for this under public liability.  The Clerk would update the Council at the September meeting
6. Correspondence
6.1 Shaun Martin.  SAM2 update.  No update was available
6.2 NNDC.  Affordable housing update.  The Chairman noted that he had spoken to the builders regarding flooding / drainage and had looked at moving water away from the pond and through the Highway
6.3 Rob Goodliffe, NNDC.  Update on metal bin.  The Clerk reminded the Council that Mrs Munday had spent some time cleaning out the metal bin and that it had been used for rubbish and dog faeces etc, so that it would need to be removed.  Rob Goodliffe had therefore confirmed that it would be removed
6.4 Mrs Munday.  Playground inspection.  The Clerk reported on the playground inspection, undertaken by David Bracey.  
6.5 St Mary’s representative.  Correspondence regarding Beach Road hedge.  NCC had advised a representative from St Mary’s that the hedge could not be cut due to nesting birds.  The Clerk would revert to NCC Highways to ask them to speak with ST Mary’s to confirm that the cutting was a safety issue
6.6 NCC.  Highways Ranger to visit.  The Chairman would send the Clerk a link to a very bad grup in the road on Lantern Lane.  The Clerk would then forward the information to Highways
6.7 Parishioner.  Request for ‘wild flower meadow’.  The Council confirmed that this was not feasible at the current time
7 Adjourn the meeting for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters

The meeting was adjourned at 8.04 pm
The Clerk read a note from Cllr Seward regarding NCC savings, as he had been unable to attend the meeting

D Cllr Lucy Shires explained that there had been some issues with Jet Skiers at Cart Gap.  She also noted that there would be a Coastal Marathon on May 17th 2020.  She also explained that the DHC project was due to launch in the coming weeks, as was the Sandscaping Project.  The Chairman asked her to speak with Kier / NNDC regarding the brown bin ‘gravy’ that remains on the road following the emptying of the brown bins round the village.  
A parishioner noted that the bushes outside Melita had been cleared.  It was noted that the footpath hedge opposite the pond was very overgrown.  Cllr Siely confirmed that he would cut this hedge whilst cutting hedges within the village over the next few weeks.  The Clerk would speak with NCC Highways regarding replacement chicken wire on the bridge on the footpath.  

Cllr Stockton noted that she felt that there was a strong demand for a youth club in the village and that she intended to hold film nights and youth club events in the Hill House Inn.  The Clerk would write a letter to support the project

A request for a clothes recycling bank was noted

Cllr Seward had written to the Council as he would be absent from the meeting.  He had written a report covering VF (Boreas), Highways issues and traffic calming measures, and the MP visit to look at climate change and coastal issues.  He asked that any PC issues or thoughts are taken up with him as usual
7.1. The meeting was reconvened at 8.40pm

8 Agenda items

8.1. To discuss the relocation of the car park.  The Chairman would speak with Matthew Williamson again regarding a recommendation for an alternative architect
8.2. To set up a working party to put together a contract for the car park work.  The Clerk would put together a contract and email it to Councillors for consideration
8.3. To confirm the Council’s General Power of Competence.  CONFIRMED
8.4. To consider options regarding the Valerie Hales Bench at the Wenn Evans Centre.  The wood for this bench had been ordered privately, but the PC AGREED to upgrade 2 x benches.  Shaun Martin would put together an estimate for the September agenda.  Cllr G Siely would look into plaques for the benches
8.5. To confirm alterations to the grant awarding policy.  AGREED
8.6. To consider action regarding Parish noticeboards.  Cllr Howson offered the assistance of her husband to work on the 2 x noticeboards.  The Parish Council thanked her for this offer, and accepted, and AGREED to pay for timber purchased, on invoice
8.7. Following 8.2 above, to consider making a grant to Happisburgh Primary School.  The Parish Council AGREED to a grant of £400 towards ICT equipment which would help both children and staff.  The Clerk would write to the school to make clear that requests for donations MUST be made before the March and September meetings.  Cllr Burke also confirmed that 78.2% of the school children live in local villages
8.8. To confirm policies:

8.8.1. Risk Assessment (Cllr Mole).  The Clerk and Cllr Mole would work on this together and would revert at the September meeting
9 Financial Matters.  The bank reconciliation and bank statements had not been checked and signed by the Vice Chairman, as the Clerk had been undertaking the audit
9.1. The following receipts were noted for the period: 
9.1.1. NCC delegated grass cutting.  £268.57

9.2. The following payments were approved and cheques signed as follows:

	15.6.19
	DD
	Nest
	93.10
	

	
	817
	Clerk
	502.83
	

	8.7.19
	818
	HMRC Tax
	45.00
	

	25.7.19
	DD
	URM
	18.72
	3.12


	
	301
	Roy Cornell July
	767.25
	

	8.7.19
	302
	David Bracey Play 
	120.00
	20.00

	8.7.19
	303
	Roy Cornell August
	767.25
	

	8.7.19
	304
	Geoffrey Hales
	450.00
	

	8.7.19
	305
	Happisburgh Primary School
	400.00
	


9. The following Planning applications were considered:
9.1. None
10. Items for the Parish News:
11. Any other items at the Chairman’s discretion
12. Date of next meeting –Monday 9th September 2019 in the Wenn Evans Centre at 7.30pm
13. The meeting closed at 9.12pm 
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